
Tuesday 2 September 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Welcome
A very warm welcome to our new students and 
families who have joined us for the very first time. 

Kōwhai welcomes Evie, Nikau welcomes Harper 
and Alexia is welcomed by Pōhutukawa. 

Nau mai, haere mai, welcome to our place.

Health & Well-being 

Here is a feature interview where Jesse Mulligan 
from RNZ talks to NYU researcher Bennet Sippel 
who has explored the world of computer games 
for children, with a particular focus on the popular 
game - Roblox. 

His aim is to help parents understand how the 
new monetisation models are changing the online 
gaming world. It’s 20 minutes long but it contains 
some very thought provoking and valuable 
information for parents and grandparents.

A deep dive into the gaming industry

Skip-a-thon fundraiser

There will be some truly exceptional skipping 
happening for 10 minutes every day over these 
next two weeks as students complete their part of 
the sponsorship deal. Fitness and skill levels are 
rising in the process. 

Some sponsorship money is already flowing in 
so those sponsors must be very confident that 
teachers will be keeping a close eye on everyone’s 
effort (and they certainly will!).

We would love to have every student participate 
in our fundraiser and all contributions will be 
gratefully accepted. How special it will be to have 
contributed to something of enormous benefit to 
all children both now and in the future.

Learning conferences

Our teachers are looking forward to catching 
up with you again on Thursday of this week, 4 
September or next Wednesday 10 September 
to discuss and share evidence of your child’s 
learning journey. 

The online booking system has now closed but 
you are still most welcome to ring the office (04 
569 5759) and one will be organised for you 
from any remaining time slots. Unless there are 
exceptional circumstances we ask that only one 
booking is made for each child.

Paid and unpaid work at school

We are always grateful for offers to volunteer 
at school. This may be by helping in the library 
covering new books, putting up displays, 
gardening, putting books away or reading to 
children. 

There are also times that paid work is available, 
particularly as a teacher aide. If this might be 
something of interest to you then please do let 
either Elaine or me know. 

Board elections

Voting is now open for our school board election 
and closes at 4pm on Wednesday 10 September. 

As long as your voting envelope is post marked 
before the 10th then votes will still be accepted 
up to 15 September. Alternatively they can be 
returned to the voting box in the school office.

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

French Lessons

Our wonderful property manager Cyril, has been teaching French in the Rātā area. Merci Beaucoup!

We have been learning greetings, counting, beginner conversations and how to order food in a cafe 
or restaurant. French pronunciation is very different from English and everyone has enjoyed having a 
go and learning French vocabulary every Monday afternoon.

ArtSplash

Last Wednesday about 50 Nikau students (along with a similar number of Pōhutukawa students) participated 
in ArtSplash. They worked so hard in the lead up to the event, learning 10 songs including songs in English, 
Sign Language, Te Reo Maori, Samoan and also learning Kapa Haka. 

Dowse Art Museum Visit

Pōhutukawa students visited the Nuku Tewhatewha exhibition as 
part of our social sciences inquiry - Tō mātou taonga: Remembering 
the Past. 

This carved storehouse is among the most significant treasures of 
the Hutt Valley. Commissioned and constructed in 1856 at Te Mako, 
in present-day Naenae, by Wiremu Tako Ngātata, a prominent 
rangatira in Wellington during the mid-1800s. 

Nuku Tewhatewha serves as a strong reminder of his mission: 
harmony and fairness for every New Zealander. 

The children had the chance to understand the significance of the 
artwork on the pātaka and to illustrate one element that they felt a 
connection to. 

Kōwhai’s Fun Day at Walter Nash 

On Thursday 21 August, 135 excited Kōwhai kids jumped onto buses to Walter Nash Stadium for a healthy 
body activity day. 

There were 5 rotations of different engaging activities. Gaga Ball and Lego remain a big hit with the 
children. They also enjoyed listening to Tongan stories in the library and celebrating Tongan Language 
Week with colouring activities. 

A lunchtime game of Seaweed led by our teachers was also received with a lot of enthusiasm by the 
children. Who would have thought there was so much energy still to burn!

A highlight for some was finding and clicking in a seat belt on a ‘luxury bus’ on the return trip. The children 
made sure that everyone on the bus was wearing a seatbelt! The noise level was considerably lower, as 
the children dozed in their comfortable seats back to school.

SPORTS NEWS

Thursday 4 September

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Wednesday 10 September

Board elections close, 4pm 
Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Friday 19 September

End of Term assembly, 9.15am all 
whānau welcome 
Last day of Term 3

Monday 6 October

First day of Term 4

Events

KURA AHUREA

Sacrament of Baptism
Please register your interest if you would like your child to receive the Sacrament of Baptism. Kathryn will guide you 
through the process and answer any questions you may have. You can contact her at:
Kathryn van Woerkom
Email: participation@teawakairangi.nz
Mobile: 027 678 8865
Parish Office: 04 566 3088

Term 3
Term 3 is nearly done and we say goodbye to Basketball in all its forms and Netball for Yrs 5-8.

By the end of this week you will receive a link to forms to sign up for Touch Yrs 0-8 and Netball Yrs 0-4.

As always we do need parental support if we are to enter teams in these competitions.

Athletics
The School athletics competition (for Yrs 4-8) will be held on Tuesday 14 October at Hutt Rec. 

From this, qualifying students will progress to the Zone event on Wednesday 29 October (when our Zone will 
combine with schools from the Northern Zone). Interzone is scheduled for Tuesday 11 November.

Aurea Casino 
Director of Religious Studies

Our RE Learning  
Kōwhai - the children are learning that God is present all around us in creation, and they are discovering how we can 
experience God through our senses.
Nikau - the children are exploring ways to describe what they learn about God’s love using similes and metaphors. They 
have been learning that God’s love is perfect, endless and overflowing. 
Pōhutukawa - the children are working in small groups to examine the Old Testament. They are learning that the stories 
from the Old Testament reveal how God has a relationship with His people.

“In French, we learnt how to order from a restaurant by asking “can I have the menu please?” as well as asking 
what we want to order. We also learnt how to say simple greetings like “how are you?” and “what is your 
name?”.” Katsi

“In French, we learnt how to pronounce the names of different foods while trying to see if the word was 
masculine or feminine. We also learnt how to count from 1-20 and say how old we were in French.” Nataya

“In French, we learnt how to say different hobbies we liked to do outside of school like dancing or traveling. 
We also learnt how to be polite and say please and thank you.” Ceylon

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if 
your child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759 option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Finance
A reminder when making payments to the school bank 
account, to put your child’s name and what the payment 
is for as reference. 

Thank you for your assistance.

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school 
office if they are leaving the school grounds during 
school hours. It is important that we know where your 
child is, in case of an emergency. 

Curriculum Donations 
We want to express our gratitude to everyone who has already contributed to our curriculum donation this year. This 
donation will cover all of our trips and activities, both within and outside the classroom. Our school does not receive 
funding from the Ministry for these extra-curricular activities; instead, we rely on donations from parents.

Thank you very much for considering this.

Lost Property 
We currently have a large number of unnamed uniform items in the lost property bin for this term. If your child is 
missing any items, please take a moment to check if they have been found.

To help us return your child’s lost uniform items, please ensure that all pieces are clearly labeled with their name. 

Thank you to everyone who has already labeled their child’s belongings; it is rewarding to return items to their rightful 
owners.

Absences
Please remember to inform the office if your child will be absent from school. 

We are still encountering many parents who do not notify us, and this creates a significant amount of administrative work 
in following up with everyone. 

Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated.

Regulation School Uniform
Incorrect footwear and socks seem to be creeping back in again. Sneakers and trainers are not part of our school uniform 
and are only to be worn during PE or fitness. Black school shoes must be worn to and from school unless your teacher 
has advised otherwise. 

Navy school socks with green stripes or white socks are regulation. No plain black socks or leggings.

Please refer to the uniform regulation brochure via our school website if you are unsure of any uniform requirements.

Floorball Tournament

A group of our students proudly represented our school at the local Participation Floorball Tournament. 

Floorball, a fast-paced and exciting indoor sport, gave students the chance to connect with children from 
other schools in a spirit of teamwork, fun, and fair play.

The tournament was not about winning or losing, but about participation, building confidence, and giving 
every student the opportunity to try something new. Events like this connect directly to the Health and 
Physical Education curriculum, where students develop movement skills, strategies, and an understanding 
of how to work positively with others.

Beyond the court, the benefits of participation were many. Students showed resilience when faced with 
challenges, developed leadership and communication skills, and built deeper social connections with 
peers. 

Te Māra Kai
Last summer’s sunflower heads have been drying through autumn and winter in the Pōhutukawa area. The students 
have removed the seeds from the flower heads and planted them in seed pots, ready to transfer to our school garden 
beds and hopefully brighten our summer again with beautiful sunflowers in January. 

Cricket 

In Week 6 of the term, Year 2s in Kōwhai were given the opportunity to play cricket. The younger tamariki 
will have their turn to explore the sport this week. 

Afterwards, in the creative space classroom, the children made a pattern by using a simple printing 
technique, which they added into their pencil sketch from the pātaka. 

It was an excellent chance for the kids to understand how learning about the past can influence our future.

The experience also encouraged complexity in their learning - thinking ahead, making quick decisions, 
and adjusting strategies during play.

We are very proud of how our students represented our school with positivity, enthusiasm, and great 
sportsmanship. 

A huge thank you to the organisers and our supportive whānau who came along to cheer.

The day of the event started with everyone getting their T-shirts on and having a fun bus ride to the 
Michael Fowler Centre. We had our dress rehearsal which was the first time many of the students had 
sung with an orchestra, or with a live band.  

Then that evening we performed! Our performance time was 7.30pm which was some of our children’s 
usual bedtime, but there were no sleepy children on stage! Prior to the performance it was great to hear 
and see the excitement of the children as they spotted someone they knew in the audience. 

The joy on our kids’ faces as they performed was there for all to see and what a great experience they 
had. The teachers loved seeing the children’s confidence on the stage and of course their dance moves. 

Thank you to all the parents and caregivers for the support you gave your children in the lead up to the 
event, and for your patience and understanding at both drop off and pick up time. The calm chaos was 
well managed and everyone went home safely.

A different group of Pōhutukawa students has been collaborating with Cyril to enhance an information board in the 
vegetable garden by transforming it into a permanent structure. The board describes the process of the worm farm 
in creating fertiliser for use in our school garden. This is another fantastic opportunity for our children to share their 
learning and knowledge with each other.

FILIPINO LANGUAGE DAY

Sharing our Filipino Culture

In celebration of the Filipino Language Month (August) and sharing our culture series, our school’s cultural 
leaders, together with our Filipino student volunteers, prepared and presented a 40-minute activity for our 
akonga, focusing on Filipino songs, arts, and games.

After learning a few skills on how to play the game, we used this experience as our topic in exploring 
informative writing. 

We wrote what we know about cricket and here are some of the informative sentences we came up with.

“Cricket is a sport. In this game, a bat and a ball is needed. Cricket is like baseball.” Savannah

“Cricket is a game or kind of sport. We use a cricket bat. We use a cricket ball.” Sam

“Cricket is a game where somebody holds a bat and is ready for the ball to come.” Jude

“In cricket, you can catch a ball. You can also be in a team.” Charlotte

“In cricket, one person throws the ball. Another person has a bat and hits the ball thrown towards him.” Anthony

“I liked the opportunity to teach all aspects of our Filipino culture. I had a lot of fun and enjoyed it. I could tell that all 
of the classes enjoyed learning about our culture too.” Kaelyn

“I really enjoyed sharing our Filipino culture with the other kids. We taught and played “paa, tuhod, balikat, ulo” and 
jackstones. I am really glad other children appreciated what we taught them. If I could, I would do it again.” Lia

“I loved teaching everyone about our culture, and they paid close attention to everything we said. They did very well 
at Filipino numbers and words bingo. I noticed that everyone appreciated it.” Sophia F 

“I like seeing and helping people in learning more about Filipino culture by playing jackstones and singing Filipino 
children’s songs. I really loved learning and understanding more about my own culture.” Gabrielle

“I was really happy to have the opportunity to teach everyone about our culture. I also enjoyed teaching the little kids 
“paa, tuhod, balikat and ulo”.” Isabella

“I really loved doing the Lego because we got to build a tower for the ball. I also liked the dodgeball 
game. I had to dodge the ball to stay in the game.” Lu

“In Walter Nash, we played Gaga Ball. It was fun and cool. That was the best game for me and Lego.” 
Elaine

“My trip to Walter Nash was amazing! On the way to Walter Nash, we waited and waited in the bus with my 
friends until we made it there. The first thing we did was Lego. I played kick ball and everyone was super 
good at kicking the ball. The next thing that I played was mini games. It was super duper fun and cool. 
Last, we played Gaga Ball. Then, we went to the library and went home.” Yasmine

SKIP-A-THON

Students are hard at work on their daily skipping challenge. All students are participating in their 10 minutes 
of skipping a day and it’s great to see everyone’s skipping skills improving so quickly!

A massive THANK YOU to all families who have sent in their sponsorship forms already. There is still time to 
bring those back in and extra sponsorship forms are available from Rātā Area.

Please keep an eye out for an email coming soon which gives instructions on how to deposit sponsorship 
money online once the skip-a-thon is complete as well as how to order pizza slices and juicies for our 
celebration lunch on the last day of term!

If you will be returning your sponsorship money as cash please return this to the classroom teacher in an 
envelope or bag that is clearly named (first and last name) and also has the child’s classroom number.

“Recently we have started participating in something called the skip-a-thon, this is a fundraising activity where you 
have to skip for 10 minutes a day for two weeks. In Rātā, we have been creating our own unique skipping routines to 
music. I have enjoyed the opportunity to join with friends and have some fun during fitness.” Ciara

“Recently we have been doing a skip-a-thon as a fun way to raise money for the school. We do 10 minutes of skipping 
every day for two weeks and in Rātā we are in groups of 5 making our own fun routine to perform to each other. I 
personally enjoy skipping to music every day with my friends.” Natalie

“The skip-a-thon is an exciting activity we have been doing to raise money for new things around the school. We have 
to go outside for 10 minutes a day to work on skipping routines. It has been very fun.” Ellie

“We have recently been doing a skip-a-thon to fundraise money for the school. We skip for 10 minutes everyday for 
two weeks, while having fun with our friends and making creative routines together.” Chanelle

“For skip-a-thon, we have been skipping altogether as a group for 10 minutes to fundraise money for the school. In 
Rātā, we are doing our own routine in groups of 5. I honestly enjoyed skip-a-thon and I found fundraising for the 
school kind. Overall I improved in skipping a lot.” Therese

https://www.rnz.co.nz/national/programmes/afternoons/audio/2018999433/feature-interview-we-take-a-deep-dive-into-the-gaming-industry
http://teawakairangi.nz/
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/
mailto:participation%40teawakairangi.nz?subject=
https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/uniform/

